

令和7年度第1号 令和7年4月23日発行 新年度です よろしくお願いします。

4月 | 日に日野三中に着任した校長の 伴光明(ばん みつあき)です。令和7年度 の学校だより第 | 号をお届けします。

「風かおる」という学校だよりのタイトルは、春から初夏にかけてのすがすがしい陽気が思い浮かぶ、すてきなものですね。

高台の木々に抱かれた三中にはぴったりの学校だよりだと思います。これまでの校長先生方にならって、このタイトルにふさわしい言葉を発していきたいと思います。どうぞよろしくお願いします。

Go·Go!入学式

1970年に誕生した日野三中。今回の入学式は55回目を迎えました。中学校生活に向かって気持ちよいスタートを切った | 年生。部活動も「自分で決める」大事なはじめの一歩です。

見守りと支援のお願い

三中創立50周年に誕生したマスコット「みっちゅ」は、近くの森に住んでみんなを見守ってくれているとのこと。すなわち、保護者の皆様をはじめ、学校を見守ってくださっている方々一人一人の心の中に「みっちゅ」が住んでいるのだと思います。とても心強いことです。

Reiwa 7 No. I

published on April 23, 2025

It's a new school year, so please look forward to it.

I'm Mitsuaki Ban, the principal who took over my post at *Hinosanchu* on April 1st. I'm here to bring you the first issue of the Reiwa 7 school newsletter.

The title of the school newsletter, "The Wind Smells," is a wonderful title that brings to mind the refreshing weather of spring and early summer.

I think it is a perfect school newsletter for *Hinosanchu*, which is surrounded by trees on a hill. Following the example of previous principals, I would like to use words that are worthy of this title. Thank you very much.

Go(5) Go(5)! Entrance Ceremony

Hinosanchu was founded in 1970. This year's entrance ceremony marked the 55th. The first-grade students have made a great start to their junior high school life. Club activities are also an important first step, as they "decide for themselves".

A request for support and watch over them

The mascot "Mitchu", born on the 50th anniversary of the founding of Hinosanchu, lives in a nearby forest and watches over everyone. In other words, I think "Mitchu" lives in the hearts of everyone who watches over the school, including the parents. This is very reassuring.

新しいプロジェクトは"トリプル"です

長く親しんできた「三中プロジェクト」について、この機会に新たなプロジェクトに模様替えをします。新たな3つの挑戦を始めます。

「トライ! 三中トリプルプロジェクト」と称して、①生徒の学びを確かなものにする、②多様な学びを認め育むようにする、③地域に貢献し、お互いによりよい地域・学校となるようにする、という3つのプロジェクトです。

3つのプロジェクトはバラバラにあるのではなく、関係しあい、刺激しあい、高めあっていくものです。「3倍お得」なトリプルプロジェクトにトライ!するのが三中だ、という考えです。

読みやすく親しみやすい「おたより」へ

この学校だよりは三中の保護者の皆様が 主な読者だと思っています。地域の方々にも 読んでいただきたいと願っています。多くの 方に見ていただけるよう、できるだけ読みや すく、親しみやすい話題で三中発のニュース をお届けしていくように努めます。

今回は、新年度の教職員人事についてお知らせします。紙配布版では次ページに掲載しておりますのでご覧ください。

これからも、学校だよりへのご意見やご提案をお待ちしています。よろしくお願します。

The new project is "Triple"

We will take this opportunity to revamp the longstanding "Sanchu Project" a makeover and turn it into a new project. We will begin three new challenges.

We call it the "Try! Sanchu Triple Project" and it is a project that I) ensuring students' learning, 2) recognizes and nurtures diverse learning, and 3) contributes to the community and makes both the community and school better.

The three projects are not separate but interrelated, stimulating and reinforcing. Try the "triple project" that is "triple profitable"! This is the idea behind *Sanchu*.

Towards an easy-to-read and friendly newsletter

We believe that the main readers of this school newsletter are the parents of students at *Hinosanchu*. We also hope that people in the local community will read it. We strive to deliver news from *Hinosanchu* on topics that are as easy to read and familiar as possible so that as many people as possible can see it.

Today, we would like to inform you about staff changes for the new school year. Please refer to the next page of the printed version for more details.

We look forward to receiving your comments and suggestions for the school newsletter. Thank you for your cooperation.



